

## **Apple Creek Snow Ryders**

Meeting Minutes

March 22, 2016

Mike Merbach, President; Jeff Lamers, Vice President; Keith Lanser, Treasurer; Amanda Present:

Schabo, Secretary; Adam Van Camp, Trail Boss; Marty Evers, Greg Stingle, Al Reis, Dan

Merbach-Board Members

Next meeting: September 27th, 7:30 pm, Town of Center Town Hall

## **Announcements**

Introductions and welcoming of new members.

February's Minutes were read and "Marked as Approved"

Treasurers' Report – was given and "Marked and Filed for Audit"

## II. Discussion

- Next season, we will be giving away prizes to members (by random drawing) who have attended at least 3 meetings in a 12 month period.
- We will be placing a sign order this spring. We are hoping to keep this additional set of marking signs on the east side of our trails. We will then have complete sets of signs at 3 locations.
- Landowner appreciation gifts (hams) have been given out for distribution. Please make sure that you are getting permission slips signed for the usage of their land for next season. Make sure that information is printed legibly.
- Our Spring Work Day is scheduled for Saturday April 9th (rain day of the 16th). Meeting at Copper Rock on Ballard for coffee and partnership assignments at 9am. There will be a wrap up party following the clean-up day at the
- Our 2016 Annual Raffle will be Tuesday, October 25<sup>th</sup> at JJ Maloney's. Doors with open at 6 pm. Tickets will be available for distribution at the summer outing. Anyone with any suggestions for this year's raffle should contact Lisa or Amanda.
- Our Summer Outing will be Wednesday, August 17<sup>th</sup> tentatively at Plamann Park. Anyone interested in helping plan this event, please contact Amanda. Stay tuned for Details
- Our Fall Trail day will be December 3<sup>rd</sup>.
- We will be doing Snowmobile Safety again this year. Tentatively planning for October 20, 27<sup>th</sup>, and November 3<sup>rd</sup> at St Edwards School. Sign up will begin in September.
- Scholarship winners were
  - 1st Place Shaye Evers
  - 2<sup>nd</sup> Place Megan Stingle
- Our Board Meeting is scheduled for Wednesday, April 27<sup>th</sup> at Geno's 6pm outgoing and incoming board members (and a guest) are invited to attend.
- Elections were held at the meeting.
  - Mike Merbach was nominated and accepted the position of President.
  - Keith Lanser was nominated and accepted the position of Treasurer.
  - David Gaskill and Mike Evers were nominated as Board Members and accepted their positions. They will succeed Greg Stingle & Al Reis. Thank you guys for your years of service.
  - Adam Van Camp will continue as Trail Boss.

## III. Roundtable

- No other new business, meeting was adjourned
- Have a great Spring/Summer!